
Should the Provider de-identify Medical records before submitting them to the data 
document contractor? 
 
No.  The Health Insurance Portability and Accountability Act (HIPAA) permits the collection 
and review of protected health information to meet the CMS PERM requirements. The 
records do not need to be de-identified.  Language provided in the Privacy Rule (45 CFR 
160, 162, and 164) dealing with HIPAA supports this. 
 
 


